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October 28, 2019


The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:

This letter transmits a proposed ordinance that, if enacted, would clarify existing definitions and add two additional definitions for vehicles required to pay for parking in County facilities outlined in section 3.32.006.C. Clearly defining key terms, removing sections that are no longer relevant and repositioning sections with similar content will help to provide transparency and consistency throughout the parking program and comply with recommendations from the November 2018 audit of the parking program.

Summary of substantive changes included in the proposed ordinance are as follows:
· Adding/clarifying definitions of after-hours parking, electric vehicle and motorcycle;
· Removing surface lots from applicability;
· Clarify that King County International Airport parking is covered by Title 15;
· Adding explanation of public parking rate basis of using market rates; and,
· Redesignation of residual revenue from the Children and Family Set Aside Fund for support of health and human services to the General Fund to align with Council policy.

The proposed ordinance to clarify parking code language furthers the King County Strategic Plan guiding principles of financial sustainability and regional collaboration by eliminating ambiguity and providing consistency and transparency in collecting revenue and working collaboratively with partners to provide parking for customers conducting business with the County.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.


[bookmark: _GoBack]If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Anthony Wright, Director, Facilities Management Division, at 206-477-9352.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:	King County Councilmembers
		ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff
			  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services 
   (DES)
Anthony Wright, Director, Facilities Management Division (FMD), DES
	Leo Griffin, Manager, Planning and Administrative Services, FMD, DES

